
F.No. 15018/1/2025-ICD-CBEC
Government of India
Ministry of Finance

Department of Revenue
Central Board of Indirect Taxes & Customs

International Customs Division
*****

Room No. 227A, North Block, New Delhi- 110 001
Dated         January, 2025

To
Chief Commissioner of Customs,
Ahmedabad Zone
2nd Floor, Customs House,
Near All Indida Rradio,
Navrandpura, Ahmedabad-380009
 
 
Sir,
 
Subject: Permission for clearance of goods under A.T.A. Carnet at Mundra
Port under Notification No.157/90 Customs dated 28.03.1990- regarding.

At present, the facility of Customs clearance of goods against A.T.A. Carnet
(Notification No.157/90 Customs dated 28th March, 1990 as amended from time to
time) is provided at selected ports. A request has been received from JCB India
Ltd., Gujarat for allowing imports at Mundra Port under the A.T.A. Carnet
for organizing an International Conference cum Exhibition in India. 

2.         The Board has decided to extend the facility of allowing Customs clearance
of goods against A.T.A. Carnet at Mundra Port under notification No. 157/90-
Customs dated 28th March, 1990 as amended from time to time and other
applicable statutes. This permission will be subject to observance of relevant rules,
regulations and procedure prescribed under law including post clearance.

3.         It is requested to kindly bring this to the notice of all concerned including
trade.

 
Yours sincerely,

 
 

OSD (ICD)
Telephone: (+91) 11 2309 4610

e-mail: icdsto-cbec@gov.in
Copy to :
 
Senior Director, FICCI,
Federation House, Tansen Marg, New Delhi 
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